
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

August 3, 2017 
Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:03p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, 
Laurie Jorgensen, Lee Johnsen, Larry Johnsen, Odey Wicklander, Ron Jorgensen and 
Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were 
read. Motion made by Larry to approve the minutes as read with the addition that Larry 
had attended the July meeting, second by Ovid. Motion carried 3-0. Treasurer's report is 
beginning balance $110,625.84, receipts of $63,593.83, disbursements of $1,547.43 for 
an ending balance of $172,672.24. Outstanding check of $74.57 which makes the bank 
balance $172,746.81. Larry made a motion to accept the treasurer's report as read, 2"by 
Lee, motion carried 3-0. 
Special Visitors: 

• Odey brought a bid from McCluskey Painting for the Town Hall. Ovid 
said that he thought the Township was going to have Sentence to Serve 
crew do the painting as it is free labor. 

Old Business: 
• Talked to the County about culvert by Odey's, Ovid will mark the culvert 

again so they know the culvert in question. 
• Ovid talked to the city about clearing the brush around the town hall and 

then spraying the stumps. It was decided that on Sat 8/12 as 12:30pm Ron 
from the City of Askov, and Ovid, Lee, Larry, Laurie and Anne from the 
Township would have a work day and all help to get the brush cleared. 

• Windows from 23 Hardware were ordered and are here. The 
combinations were cheaper so we went with them. Scott from 23 
Hardware also ordered the paint. 

• Gus still has 4 culverts to replace and that should happen soon. 
New Business: 

• 2018 Certified Town Aide is $3,657.00 and will be received in 2 
installments, 7/20/18 and 12/26/18. 

• Root Road Crossing, Ovid went to look at it after receiving a complaint. 
He decided that there was an issue there that needed to be worked on, he 
then contacted the Clerk so she was aware of the issue and that they would 
be working on it. John from BNSF said next Wed they will have a 
flagman there, Roberts will haul fill in, BNSF said we could use the rocks 
there, and then gravel to level out the crossing. Hoping the crossing crew 
can black top 6 feet to help avoid further erosion issues there. 

• Ovid talked to Arla about the town hall going to the Historical Society. 
They have a lot of projects but may be interested in several years. They 
do maintain records if we bring them over they organize, date and sort 
them. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m. 
Respectfully submitte by, 
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~ Jensen, Chairman 




